General Education Standing Senate Committee Report
Friday, October 12th  
Chair: Jeff Pietruszynski

Scheduled Meetings:

Since the last Senate Report, the GE committee has met several times both in-person and via e-mail. The Committee meets regularly on the third Friday of the month at 11:00 a.m. all faculty are invited to join the discussion.
Academic Year 2011 – 2012
· Curriculum Changes
· Several courses were approved by the General Education Committee for inclusion into the General Education Curriculum.

· Business Finance (BA311)
· Approved as option for either quantitative reasoning (mathematics) OR social structures but NOT BOTH

· Technical Writing (ENGL 112)

· Approved as option to satisfy English 102  
· Business Law (BA210)

· Approved as option for American Traditions

· Organization and Management (BA310)

· Approved as option for Diversity

· Foundations of Inquiry (GE160H)

· Approved as an Honors course meeting objectives of both GE100 and GE200.

· Race and Gender Issues in Criminal Justice (CJ313)

· Approved as option for Diversity

· Exceptionalities and Human Diversity (EDU227)

· Approved as option for Diversity

· Cultural Aspects (SW202)

· Approved as option for Diversity

· CLA exam / Assessment
· Last year marked the final testing for the CLA exam.  It also was a year in which both freshmen and graduating seniors were tested.  According to the last data report, students entering WVSU tested into the 17th percentile when compared with all other schools taking the CLA.  Although this rank seems low, CLA reports that with this number our first-year students are on-par with other peer institutions in comparison to WVSU’s average ACT scores.  Most of the testing factors show that the results are near or meeting the expected outcomes.  But tested results did show that students were below expectations in the ability to create an effective argument.
· The results from the latest report show that graduating seniors test into the 51 percentile when compared to all other CLA schools.  In most cases, students tested near or above expected performance in Individual testing categories.  These results are consistent with previous years where the minimum cohort was met for each test.
· General Education Committee Curriculum Revision

· A lot of discussion in the last year has been about the possibility of a major revision to the General Education curriculum.  Below is some rational for a change as well as issues brought up at GE committee meetings.
· Current best practices in General Education Curriculum state that fulfillment of outcomes and objectives are more important than specific credit hours.  In General education models: continuity and change in the U.S. undergraduate curriculum, 1975-2000, Steven Brint et al collaboratively constructed the most comprehensive study of general education models to date.  In the report, the authors describe and analyze the organization of general education requirements in U.S. four-year colleges and universities over a 25-year period, 1975–2000.  Although the study reflected general education models from several different types of four-year institutions, the report ends with one general rule: it does not matter what model of general education is used.  As long as the institution’s model was well-structured, rooted in established student objectives and outcomes, and integrated into the entire curriculum, the structure of the curriculum was not a factor in how students learned.  
· A change in thinking to an outcome-based fulfillment (as opposed to a credit hour requirement) is possibly a radical change for some members of the faculty.  Outcome-based education, offers a powerful and appealing way of reforming and managing a general, liberal education. The emphasis is on the product-what sort of student / citizen will be produced-rather than on the educational process. In outcome-based education the educational outcomes are clearly and unambiguously specified. These determine the curriculum content and its organization, the teaching methods and strategies, the courses offered, the assessment process, the educational environment and the curriculum timetable (Harden).  WVSU’s general education curriculum has had a set of clearly defined outcomes; however, much of the administering has been largely based in course-centered thinking
· As we encounter the push for a reduction in hours, it is important to note that currently WVSU has the highest number of required GE hours (52) the state average is 42.  By doing what we are currently doing more effectively, we can conceivably reduce the number of GE hours and still accomplish the important task of giving our students a quality general education. As other universities move towards 120 hour degree requirements, making their programs more attractive to potential students, WVSU cannot easily do the same as departments are “handcuffed” by current GE requirements.
· Curriculum Revision Proposal. (Action items for Faculty Senate)
· The General Education Committee approved the adoption of the AAC&U’s L.E.A.P. outcomes as a guide in revising the current General Education outcomes.  They ask that the Faculty Senate also approve the outcomes and they be used in a revision strategy. (outcomes attached)
· The General Education Committee approved of a second, GE curriculum revision task force that would begin the work of revising the curriculum.  The group would relay ideas, information, and findings to the GE committee and then to the Faculty Senate before coming to the faculty a specific charge and make-up should be determined with consultation between the VPAA and the Coordinator of GE using current best practices, but must have at least two representatives from each college.  Once the task force is formed, it can begin work.  They ask that the Faculty Senate moves to adopt this motion.
